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   Executive Director’s Comments 

 

      So far this year has seen a lot of changes for the betterment of your 

Association. A new Basic Extrication Program, and a new way to update 

instructors online for the training side. A new website for the association and 

to register for training and meetings, ways to save money initiated, and 

approval by the state to conduct a raffle to name some of the big items.  

      Let’s talk about the raffle for a moment. We were approved by the state of 

Tennessee Legislative Body to conduct a raffle for the Association. This was 

a lengthy but very easy process, but we have a way to make a substantial 

amount of income if every member will do their part to sell the tickets. I have 

talked to several people across the state about doing this and they have all told 

me this was a great idea. They all said $20 for a ticket to possibly win a 

$17,000 + Honda Pioneer Deluxe – 4 and trailer, a portable generator, 

sportsman coolers and other prizes should be easy to sell. If every member 

would sell just 2 tickets, we could raise over $100,000 for the association. 

There is more information on this later in the newsletter.  

      Convention is coming and will be here before you know it. Brian is working 

hard to get the training that was asked for on Friday. We have some great 

EMS presenters lined up for the EMS Symposium and Extrication Classes for 

Wednesday and Thursday. The Shrimp Boil will be held again on Thursday 

night, Tim Moss is working to improve Fun-Nite on Friday night, Calhoun’s 

will be catering the Awards Banquet on Saturday night with their famous, 

Ribs, Chicken, Catfish and fixin’s. Make plans to attend and learn something 

new along with having a good time. Registration and class information will 

be coming out soon and you will also be able to register on our website. 

 Be safe, wear your protective gear, and train to be the best that you can be. 

There are lives depending on you. I hope everyone has a great and safe 

summer! 

 

  

Stacy Rhodes, TARS Executive Director    
 

Convention Registration  

Information Coming Soon 
Items of Interest for this year: 

 

Thursday Night 

Shrimp Boil 

 

Awards Banquet – Catered by Calhoun’s 

BBQ Ribs and 

Chicken, Catfish and 

Fixin’s Buffett 
 

New and Improved Fun Night  

to include:  

Games such as Newly Wed Game, Family Feud,  

Deal or No Deal and Texas Hold Em’ Poker  

as well as the favorite Bingo 

 
 

 



The Presidents Page – State President Dale Dodds 
 

 I hope this summer Rescue Line finds everyone doing well. Our Instructor 

Updates are just finishing up and have been a big success minus a hiccup or 

two which Brian will have worked out in no time. There are tons of College 

Classes on the calendar so be sure and check them out at TNARS.org !!  

We have the UTV give away at the convention and everyone can start selling 

tickets for it in June..... I think this will be a great fund raiser for us this year!! 

Make sure we have EVERYONE'S email address and phone number so 

everyone will be getting the Ready-op messages about upcoming TARS events 

and information. 

As always give me a call or message me if I can help with anything, we have 

had a few and I have gone to some meetings for you and plan on continuing to 

do so. 

Help us keep up with the new legislation and changes in Nashville so we can 

make the biggest difference possible, Stacy makes several trips to Nashville 

and works diligently to keep us in positive light there. 

Also, use Shannon as the best contact with the office, she really keeps track of 

everything TARS :) 

 

Hope to see everyone in June's travels ... 

 

Thanks, 

S. Dale Dodds II  

 

A Message from Our State Vice President, Dujuana Naylor 
  
Hello everyone! First off I would like to say thank you for your continued 

support; serving this organization is one of my greatest pleasures. It was also 

a pleasure to be able to assist with our February Region travel training 

sessions. For those of you who could not attend, I just want to share some 

important things to remember with warmer weather approaching.  

 

1. Start your rehab now; you should be drinking at least 64 ounces of   fluid 

a day, preferably water.  

2. Make sure that you have a plan to rehab everyone on your scene, not 

just your members.  

3. Have a plan for mental and physical rehab after the call is concluded.  

4. Be prepared for passive and active cooling if needed/required.  

a. Passive= remove clothing, move to shaded area, fluids  

b. Active= mist fan, cool towel (not cold)  

5. Make sure that your members are drinking enough to satisfy their thirst 

but not too rapidly.  

6. During high stress the body burns more calories, have some type of 

protein snack available. Example: beef jerky, peanut butter  

7. Have water and some type of electrolyte replacement available.  

a. Dr. Gilson, TARS medical director recommends Vytalyte due 

to its electrolyte components.  

 

There is a full training calendar this year. I encourage each of you to get out 

and attend a class and take pride in the educational opportunities that your 

organization provides. Work hard, train harder! Remember we are all in this 

together and out to reach a common goal; making a difference and saving 

lives. Get ready for convention there will be a lot of new things going on and 

trainings available. Get your awards nominations and memorials sent in early, 

show your personnel the pride you have in them. I look forward to seeing 

everyone there. I also look forward to having the opportunity to continue 

serving you and this great organization as I work to move forward as your 

president. Your vote and continued support will be greatly appreciated.  

May God bless, Dujuana P. Naylor, TARS Vice President 
“I learned that courage was not the absence of fear, but the triumph over it. 

The brave man is not he who does not feel afraid, but he who conquers that 

fear.”  

― Nelson Mandela 

http://tnars.org/


A Message from Our Region I Vice President,  

Rusty Rotenberry 
     

 Greetings TARS Members, 

 I hope this letter finds you all well, the year got off to a busy start and looks to 

keep gaining speed. It’s been good to see many of you at meetings and the visits 

I’ve been able to make. It is very encouraging to see more folks turning out for 

meetings and I encourage more folks to come and the Unit Directors to lead by 

example. These meetings are important, because this is where you the members 

can express your thoughts, ideas and suggestions that help to build, strengthen 

and conform YOUR association.  

As spring turns to summer, we will find ourselves responding to a variety of 

calls. We will be responding to the normal auto accidents to lawn mower 

accidents, farm accidents, lost hikers as well as special standbys for community 

activities. It is extremely important that as we are out on these calls that we stay 

hydrated because we will be more prone to heat exhaustion or heat stroke. We 

will also start the water season and will be responding to various water rescues, 

so it is very important to remember to wear you PFDs when on or around the 

water. Safety must be our priority for the rescuer and the patient, always appoint 

and use a scene safety officer. 

I will continue to come visit with area squads and look forward to meeting more 

members and will hopefully see you at the Regional Meetings. Take every 

opportunity to learn but also share your wisdom with others, this is how we 

grow and remain strong as volunteers. 

Sincerely 

Rusty Rotenberry 

 

 

 

A Message from Our Region II Vice President, Keith Sartin 
 

I would like to thank everyone for their support during the Region II call out. 

There hasn’t been a recovery at this time. I would like to thank everyone that 

has been involved with the new programs. There has been some good feedback 

about the programs. The training committee is open to suggestions. If you 

have a suggestion, please let us know this is the only way to make TARS 

better.  

Region II June’s meeting is in Morgan County. There will be an election for 

Region Secretary and Chaplain. 

To be the best agency and stay the best. Here is the road to a successful agency. 

1. Communications – Always keep an open communication between 

everyone. Listen to everyone’s ideal. 

2. Integrity- Always do what is right for the department. 

3. Training – When you are training always be open minded. Share your 

training with others. Train the youth to be leaders. They are the future 

of your department. 

4. Morale – Keep the morale at its highest point. Always be positive.  

Negativity is the start of the down fall of a department. 

5. Consistency – always be consistent in your leadership, discipline and 

training. Consistency is what everyone is look for in a department.  

6. Caring- Always take care of the membership. There is someone that 

needs that caring. There is someone that is hurting, but they are begin 

strong not to show that hurt. 

7. Change- You have to be opened minded about change. We have to 

change with the time. Change is not always bad.  

 

“Courage is being scared to death, but saddling up 

anyway.”  

― John Wayne 



A Message from Our Region III Vice President,  

Charlie Tollison 

 

Greetings Rescuers  

As we get into the warmer months and the call numbers goes up, please take 

time to educate yourself and your fellow Rescue Mates. The best and easiest 

way to return home safe, after a call, is to be well educated.  

Hope to see all of Reg. 3 Squads and anyone that wants to visit from another 

Region, in Nashville, on June 15th for Region 3's meeting. 

 

Reg. 3 VP Charlie Tollison. 

A Message from Our State Historian, Tim Moss 

 
 Dear TARS Members, 

                 It’s hard to fathom, but as of this writing we are six months away 

from convention.   First and foremost, I will be changing fun night up at 

convention.  Instead of playing bingo, we will have two rooms setup.  The 

first room will have a Texas Hold em’ tournament going on.  When you 

register for convention, you will have to register if you want to play to 

ensure that we have enough dealers and poker chips for all the players.   The 

second room will have game shows going on.  Your fun night ticket will 

have a spot for you to put your name on it and contestants will be picked at 

random to play.  We will be playing Family Feud, Deal or No Deal, and the 

Newlywed Game.  These changes have been brought about by many 

different members across the state, and I am looking forward to having a 

great fun night.  During region travels in June, officers will be looking for 

prizes for the fun night.  If you would like to donate an item from your 

squad, please let me know.   

                Finally, I’ve tried to increase our social media presence, if you 

don’t already please follow us on Facebook and Instagram.  If you decide 

to follow us, you can get a sneak peek at some of the pictures that will be 

included in our scrapbook.  With that in mind, I have only received one 

entry for the state scrap book.  Please send your pictures in to me to be 

included.  If you enter in your squad for the scrap book competition and 

send me an entry, you get five points towards your score.  I hope everyone 

has a blessed year and look forward to seeing everyone at training and 

convention.   

 Tim Moss 

State Historian  

 
 

 

There are no easy answers’ but there are simple 
answers. We must have the courage to do what we 
know is morally right. 

-Ronald Reagan 



    A Message from our State Treasurer, Ross Musgrave 

Wow, where has this year gone?  As I write this article, I realized this morning, 

it’s almost May.  Where has this year gone?  Our children and other family 

members are growing up.  I’m beginning to see news of graduations, 

weddings, and other upcoming happy events.   

Region travels and meetings will be here in just a month.  Those of you in 

Region III, I hope to see you at our meeting being hosted by my home squad.  

I always look forward to those travels.  I get to see people that I only get to 

see two or three times a year.  I’m always tired when we return from Region 

IV but they are fun times.   

The 2019 convention will be here before we know it.  Pigeon Forge had better 

be preparing for the rescue invasion coming in October.  I hope all of you can 

make time to attend at least part of the convention this year.  A lot of hard 

work and preparation goes into our annual convention.  Pease make plans to 

join us this year.   

Hopefully, this summer will not bring about any tragedies we as rescue squad 

members will respond to.  Remember not only to take care of our clients, but 

be sure and take care of yourself as well.   

I hope everyone has a great summer! 

Ross Musgrave 

State Treasurer 

 

A Message from Our State Parliamentarian, Jimmy Peoples 
 

     With all the spring rains and storms, I’m sure that we have all been on the 

alert not knowing what would be next.  Hopefully with this behind us I’d like 

to digress from the norm in a different direction to our TARS State Training 

Coordinator, Brian Robinson.  I’m probably by far his worst “critic”, but let’s 

look in a very positive direction.  Having known Brian since he came through 

our Scouting program, beginning in 1991, there has always been that desire to 

be the best at whatever he undertakes.  

 

That brings me to this.  Just a few months ago Brian announced that he was 

working on a new and revised extrication program for TARS that would 

bring us up to date in today’s ever changing mobile world.  He also said, that 

his goal was to shorten the time necessary for beginner extrication training 

so new members could begin to respond quicker and to assist all 

Squads/Units getting their new members on the trucks quicker to help 

alleviate the state wide man power shortage. 

For the past few months Brian has literally spent many, many hours, virtually 

around the clock to accomplish this goal.  The program is very professionally 

presented so that at any time any member can go back and review any aspect 

of extrication that they feel that needs review.  The training manuals can be 

used in class then returned or they may be purchased for visual review.  

I would like to challenge all instructors, current and those wishing to join this 

team of professionals to put this same effort into getting every member of 

your Squad/Unit or Fire Service up to current standards. Now it is up the 

instructors to maintain and grow what Brian has begun.  This will mean 

wherever extrication may be needed from Memphis to Mountain City in the 

great state of Tennessee the same “knowledge and skill”, will be the norm 

without exception. 

The TN Commission of Firefighting Personnel Standards and Education has 

recently reviewed the new TARS Extrication Program and has approved the 

curriculum, thanks to our TARS State Training Coordinator, Brian 

Robinson.  

 

 
 

It is only through labor and painful effort, by 

grim energy and resolute courage, that we 

move on to better things.  

-Theodore Roosevelt 

 

 



Stephen R. Carden Foundation Update 

     The foundation is proud to announce that we were able to provide 

scholarships to members of 5 squads this year. Congratulations to Hawkins 

County Rescue Squad, Union County Rescue Squad, Coffee County Rescue 

Squad, Cannon County Rescue Squad, Obion County Rescue Squad, and Sevier 

County Rescue Squad. These squads will receive training in classes on 

Instructor 1, Advanced Extrication, Swiftwater Rescue, and Farm / Machinery 

Rescue. We trust you will learn something new and exciting, and hope the 

training you receive will benefit your communities. 

   We appreciate the opportunity to make a difference in the squads while 

supporting TARS at the same time. 

    The goal of the foundation is to provide some assistance to personnel and 

services who could not otherwise participate in training. We are still in need of 

funds so that we can provide more training to our fellow squads. In 2019 we 

awarded scholarships to 10 individuals who filled out forms for the available 

scholarships. We continue to adhere to the spirit of the founders’ original intent 

and use the interest from the funds to support training programs.  

       We would like to thank the following charter members: Benton County 

Rescue Squad, Roy Goddard, George and Earlene Young, Union County 

Rescue Squad, Pull-Apart of Knoxville, and Al and Nancy Davila. Charter 

member status will be granted for any donation of $1000 or more. Donations 

can be made by individuals, groups or organizations and can be made as 

honorariums or gifts. 

Donations are still being accepted and are always welcome. Tax 

deductible donations can be made online with PayPal at www.tnars.org 

or by contacting the Tennessee Association of Rescue Squads State Office 

at 865-689-3256. Or by mailing it to: 

 

Stephen R. Carden Foundation 

2906 Tazewell Pike, Ste. B, Knoxville, TN 37918 

 

 

A Message from Our State Chaplain, Bobby Darnell 
 

   Can you believe almost half of the year is gone already? Now that I am 

retired it seems like time passes a lot faster than when I was working. We 

need to enjoy the time we have and make the best of it. 

   If you or someone you know is interested in being in local Rescue Squad 

Honor Guard, we are in the process of forming Honor Guard units in local 

squads. These will be taught at the Region meetings for your convenience. 

Times will be announced in Region newsletters. 

   Also getting time to make your nominations for Trainer of the Year, John 

Stiles, Costa McGhee, Hugh Skip Trotter and Lifetime awards. These are due 

by August 15 and can be mailed to State Chaplain, Bobby Darnell 90 O’Dell 

Circle Greeneville TN 37743. 

   Several of our squad members have passed away already this year. If you 

have had a squad member to pass away, please send a picture of the member 

and information for the Memorial Service to Stacy Rhodes. These are also 

due by September 1. 

   Everyone enjoy the rest of the Summer and remember to watch out for 

yourself and each other. 

 

   But it is written, Eye hath not seen, nor ear heard, neither have entered into 

the heart of man, the things which God hath prepared for them that love Him. 

 

   1 Corinthians 2:9 

 

 

Captain / Unit Directors Meetings: 
 

DoubleTree Hotel, Murfreesboro - 5:00 PM CST  July 20, 2019 

Music Road Hotel, Pigeon Forge - 3:00 PM EST  October 4, 2019 
 

July’s Captain/ Unit Directors meeting begins at 5:00 PM CST. A block of 

rooms has been reserved at the DoubleTree for this meeting. Reservations 

must be made at least 30 days in advance to receive the block rates of: 

King Room - $99.00 per night, Double Room - $99.00 per night. Please call 

615-895-5555 for reservations at the Doubletree Hotel and tell them you are 

with the Tennessee Association of Rescue Squads. 

 

 



 
 

Ways to keep in touch: 

www.tnars.org  

  

 

TARS now has an official Instagram account. You can 

follow us at: 

 tnassocrescuesquads  

 

 

 

 

Message from Our State Secretary, Jennifer Freeman 
 

Hello everyone!! 

 I hope that this issue of the rescue line finds everyone doing well. With 

the year half over everyone needs to start planning for the convention. We as 

officers are working diligently to put the convention together. I would suggest 

that if you haven’t attended in a few years this would be a great year to come 

back. Please if you are planning on attending go ahead and register prior as 

this makes things easier for you and the state office.  

 As most of you know we try to have new items in the store for 

convention. I would like to have things you are interested in, so if you would 

like us to try and get something just contact any officer and we will look into 

getting those items. Also, if you have an idea for a shirt design please let us 

know. I would like to say thanks to everyone for the continued support in the 

store. I believe this has been the first time that we have every ran out of items 

and had to reorder prior to convention.  

 I want to thank everyone for all their continued support for me as an 

officer. Being and officer is a great responsibility but also is very rewarding at 

the same time. I will be seeking re-election for the office of state secretary for 

the up-coming year. It would be an honor to continue to serve as an officer 

and would appreciate your support again. I hope everyone has a safe and fun 

summer and gets to spend time with family. See you at convention!!!  

Jennifer freeman, secretary 

 

  

Like us on  

If a leader doesn't convey passion and intensity, 

then there will be no passion and intensity within 

the organization and they'll start to fall down and 

get depressed.  

-Colin Powell 

 

 

http://www.tnars.org/


2019 Convention & EMS Symposium - Reservations 

Music Road Hotel & Convention Center, Pigeon Forge, TN 
 

 Symposium & Training October 2-3, 2019 

 Convention October 4-5, 2019 

 

Convention Room Rates 

 

 Tuesday Night: $130.00 

 Wednesday – Saturday: $140.00 
 

The cutoff date to make reservations at the hotel is September 1, 2019. We 

highly recommend that you make your hotel reservations as soon as 

possible. 

  

For individual reservations, please call 1-855-790-4646 for your hotel 

reservations. At this time there is not a website option available to make 

reservations. 

          

For Group and Tax Exempt Reservations, please contact the Group 

Room Reservations Agent at 865-286-1782 directly. 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 Convention Hotel Information 

 

From our modern 

Convention Center to our 

outdoor water parks to our 

grand lobbies with fireplaces 

and inviting social areas, 

Music Road Resort is a very 

special place for families and 

couples to reconnect, friends 

to reunite, and executives to 

gather and collaborate. Here 

in the Great Smoky 

Mountains of Pigeon Forge, 

TN, the spirit of Southern Hospitality is alive and well at a Hotel 

and Inn unlike any other. Let our family welcome you like family 

with everything you need to create special memories to last a 

lifetime. Start your day with our complimentary, fresh, hot 

breakfast in the Morning Room or Breakfast Room. At the Hotel, 

you’ll enjoy fabulous views of the local wildlife from the Patio, 

and when you dine at the Inn, you’ll have a great view of the Water 

Park. In addition to our signature “Cini-Minis” cinnamon rolls, 

breakfast features scrambled eggs, sausage, hot, fluffy biscuits and 

sausage gravy, and many more choices. After a day of travel, 

meetings, or checking out the sights and activities of Pigeon Forge, 

nothing beats a soak in our heated indoor pool and hot tub, which 

are available to guests 24/7. Complimentary to all guests, Music 

Road Resort Hotel Water Park features a 60-foot corkscrew 

waterslide, lazy river, diving board, mushroom fountain and a 

heated indoor pool and hot tub. Snacks and drinks are available at 

the Seasonal Cabana from Memorial Day Weekend through Labor 

Day. For more information regarding the hotel, visit their website: 

musicroadresort.com. 

 

 
 

 

 

http://musicroadresort.com/


2019  

Sportsman’s  

Raffle  
This raffle is designed to assist the association and its endeavors as 

100% of all proceeds of this raffle will benefit your association. Our 

goal is to sell 5,000 tickets across the state this year. With your help, 

we can make this goal.  

To encourage each TARS Full Unit Member to participate, we will 

waive the membership fees for the year 2020 to the Full Unit Member 

that sells the most tickets in the following groups.   

1. Group #1 is 0 to 25 members 

2. Group #2 is 26 to 50 members 

3. Group #3 is 51 members and up 

A complete set of rules and requirements has been sent to your 

Captain and Unit Director along with your squad’s tickets to sell. 

 

The drawing for the 2019 Honda Pioneer 

Deluxe-4 & Trailer, Generators, Sportsman 

Coolers, and other prizes will be held on 

October 5th, 2019 at 12:00 PM EST at the 

Music Road Hotel and Convention Center. 

Exact location will be put in the convention 

booklet.  
 

 

Value of all prizes is over 

$24,000.00 

Ticket Sales begin June 7, 2019 

 
 

Please Help Your 

Association  

Help You! 
 

 

 

 



 

 

June Region Meeting Information 

Region I –    Bristol Life Saving Crew 

                     June 1st, 2019 3:00 PM EDT 

Region II –   Morgan County Rescue Squad 

                     June 8th, 2019 3:00 PM EDT 

Region III – Davidson County Rescue Squad 

                     June 15th, 2019 3:00 PM CDT 

Region IV – Hardeman County Rescue Squad 

                     June 22nd, 2019 6:00 PM CDT  

 

 

READYOPS 

    ReadyOps is the system that we use to notify you (our 
members) of Association news, Training, Job Opportunities 
and other interesting and pertinent information in a fast, 
efficient, and inexpensive way. If you are not receiving emails 
from the State Office, you are missing out on a lot of 
information over the year. If you would like to receive these 
emails, please contact Shannon Lawson at 
shannon@tnars.org and she will get you added to the email 
list. If you have submitted your email and have not been 
receiving them, please contact Stacy Rhodes at 
stacy@tnars.org and we will get this corrected.   
 
 

A Message from Our Training Coordinator, Brian Robinson 

 

The Training Program continues to grow and expand and I want to 

personally thank all of the students, agencies, instructors…well, 

basically anyone involved from the beginning to the end. There have 

been a lot of “firsts” in the last year and most of those came about as the 

result of your needs, requests, ideas, frustrations and support. One of 

those items was the need for a new Vehicle Rescue Program. In April of 

this year, TARS officially launched its new Awareness/Operations 

Level Vehicle Extrication Program with the support and backing of 

internationally recognized instructor Ronald Moore. This program was 

built on suggestions from instructors in the field who wanted more 

flexibility, more pictures, more options, and overall just something other 

than red background slides with yellow words. Shortly after the initial 

launch, the program was presented to the TN Commission on 

Firefighting Board and it was approved as recognized training meeting 

the standards of NFPA 1006 and 1670 for Awareness and Operations 

Level Training with respect to vehicle rescue. Another first happened 

during the instructor updates based on input from the instructors in years 

past regarding the offering of an online option. While a daunting task to 

say the least, we were able to offer a live and online version 

simultaneously to try to accommodate those that wanted an onsite event, 

as well as, those that did not wish to travel. We had instructors who 

attended the event from Texas, on vacation in Florida, and as a collective 

group at their agencies.  From the evaluations, several agencies stated it 

saved their agency money and valuable time by offering this option. The 

BIG “first” is right around the corner related to the Annual TARS 

Convention. We asked for input at last year’s convention regarding how 

to make it better, more fun, or more informative. Several of the surveys 

stated that you wanted rescue related training available during the event, 

affordable pricing, and competition changes. So, listening to what the 

members want, make sure you pay close attention to the schedule of 

events this year. Most of the competitions are going to be moved to the 

dead period on Saturday afternoon so as not to conflict with 

meetings/other events and Friday is going to be filled with several rescue 

mailto:shannon@tnars.org
mailto:stacy@tnars.org


related training options. I am literally trying to offer as many training 

options possible from Wednesday through Friday at varying schedules 

and levels to accommodate anyone’s desires or needs. While some of 

the classes will require a fee to attend due to the cost of 

instructors/materials, many of the options will be at an affordable 

cost or FREE. All I ask is that everyone do three things for me 

personally as your State Training Coordinator related to convention. 

The first is to make sure that you submit your team entry forms and 

class registration forms before the deadline because with the new 

competition and class format it will require scheduling prior to the 

event. The second request is to remember that the competitions are 

supposed to be challenging and fun and a lot of people both within 

and outside of our Association graciously volunteer their time, 

knowledge and resources to set-up, coordinate and judge these 

events. EVERYONE is a winner for taking the initiative and 

competing but far too many people get mad, frustrated, their 

feelings hurt, or overall just refuse to ever come back if they do not 

win. EVERY judge is critiquing you and your team to make you 

better and offer ways to improve your skills and safety so when it’s 

not a staged competition and it’s for real out in the field you and 

your team perform flawlessly, safely and efficiently and win 

something far more valuable than a plastic trophy…the chance to 

save someone’s life. The third and final request is to keep an open 

mind related to the “restructuring”. I am a firm believer in honoring 

and protecting the past and its traditions while still trying to raise 

the bar related to fun and education. With proper planning and 

input, collectively as an Association, there should be no reason why 

the past/present/future can’t seamlessly merge. So in closing, 

thanks again to everyone in every capacity that has helped with 

training this year and keep the ideas and frustrations coming back 

related to ways you see your Association can better itself and grow. 

As the old saying goes, “you cannot fix what you do not know is 

broken”. 


